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Vol. 64 Issue  11  November 2018  Cheshvan/Kislev 5779 
 

E-Mail: congregationbethohr@gmail.com          Synagogue Office:  732-257-1523  

 
 
 

 

 

EDUCATION EVENTS FOR NOVEMBER  

 

RABBI IN RESIDENCE WEEKEND  

NOVEMBER 2 -3, 2018  

 

Welcome Rabbi Seth Frisch  to our Synagogue  

Rabbi and Teacher of The New Shul in Philadelphia, Pa.  

During Friday evening services, Rabbi Frisch will discuss  

  Out of Africa:  Operation Moses revisited : the view of an American 

Jewish Boy treading on the Royal Court of The Lion of Judah.   

 

Shabbat morning he will speak during lunch on the topic  

 Out of Africa: Passover revisited : a current view of the phantasmago-

rical difference between the Torahõs Exodus and the Haggadahõs Exo-

dus and our own.   Not to be missed . 

Sponsored by the Heidi Rogol Memorial Fund 

THIRD  ANNUAL GLOBAL DAY OF JEWISH LEARNING  

NOVEMBER 11, 2018 AT 2:00PM  

East Brunswick Library Meeting Room  

Refreshments will follow  

 

Join Rabbi Mishkin as he once again moderates a discussion  

with three Rabbis:  

Rabbi Eric Eisenkramer of Bõnai Shalom,  

Rabbi Jeff Pivo of East Brunswick Jewish Center,  

and Rabbi Efraim Unterman of Young Israel.   

Topic of Discussion:  

THE CHALLENGES WE FACE ð  

JUDAISM IN THE 21
ST

 CENTURY  
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SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 

All Friday evening services begin at 7:30 p.m. unless otherwise stated, Saturday morning 

Shabbat services begin at 9:30 a.m., Sunday morning minyan begins at 9:00 a.m.  

Schedule of Services and Events 

Thurs. Nov. 1  Talmud                         9:30AM 

   Jewish Prayer                10:30AM 

Fri. Nov. 2  Scholar in Residence Weekend 

   Shabbat Dinner  followed by         6:00PM 

   Friday Evening Service                    7:30PM 

Sat. Nov. 3  Shabbat/Morning Service          9:30AM 

   followed by Kiddush Lunch                    

Sun. Nov. 4  Sunday Morning Service Followed by               9:00AM  

   Men's Club Breakfast 

Tues. Nov. 6  Rabbiôs Book Discussion               11:00AM 

   Pirkei Avot                    7:30PM 

Wed. Nov. 7  Jewish Humor       10:00AM 

   Sisterhood Paid Up Membership Dinner       7:00PM 

Thurs.  Nov. 8  Talmud                   9:30AM 

   Jewish Prayer       10:30AM 

Fri. Nov. 9  Friday Evening Service                            7:30PM 

Sat. Nov. 10  Shabbat Morning Service                      9:30AM 

   & Eisen Baby Naming  

Sun. Nov. 11  Sunday Morning Service                   9:00AM 

   Followed by Menôs Club Breakfast   

   Global Day of Jewish Learning      2:00PM 

Wed. Nov. 14  Jewish Humor                 10:00AM 

   Daytimers' Program      12:30PM 

Thurs. Nov. 15 Talmud         9:30AM 

   Jewish Prayer              10:30AM 

Fri. Nov. 16  Friday Evening Service       7:30PM 

Sat. Nov. 17  Shabbat Morning Service Simcha Shabbat      9:30AM 

Sun. Nov. 18  Sunday Morning Service                  9:00AM 

   Followed by Menôs Club Breakfast 

Tues. Nov. 20  Rabbiôs Book Discussion         11:00AM 

   Interfaith Thanksgiving Service at St. Thomas the Apostle    7:00PM 

Wed. Nov. 21  Jewish Humor              10:00AM 

Thurs. Nov. 22 Thanksgiving (Office Closed) 

Fri. Nov. 23            Friday Evening Service                    7:30PM 

Sat. Nov. 24  Shabbat Morning Service                              9:30AM 

Sun. Nov. 25  Sunday Morning Service       9:00AM 

   Followed by Menôs Club Breakfast   & Sidney Lustgarten 

   Mensch Award 

Wed. Nov. 28  Jewish Humor       10:00AM 

Thurs. Nov. 29 Talmud                                   9:30AM

   Jewish Prayer       10:30AM 

    Executive Board Meeting                               7:30PM

   Board of Directorsô Meeting                      8:00PM 

Fri. Nov. 30  Friday Evening Service       7:30PM
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ά                                          ά ¢ƘŜ DǊŜŀǘ WŜǿƛǎƘ wŜŀŘ /ƻƴǝƴǳŜǎΗέ 
 
 
 
 !ǎ ǿŜ ōŜƎƛƴ ŀ ƴŜǿ ȅŜŀǊ L ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƻũŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀπ
ǝƻƴ ŀƴ ƛƴǾƛǘŀǝƻƴΦ CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ŦƻǳǊ ȅŜŀǊǎ L ƘŀǾŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘŜŘ ŀ ά.ƻƻƪ 5ƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ 
DǊƻǳǇΦέ ²Ŝ ƳŜŜǘ ƻƴ ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǝǾŜ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ мм ƻΩŎƭƻŎƪ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ 
ŘŜƭǾŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŦŀǎŎƛƴŀǝƴƎ ōƻƻƪǎ ǊŀƴƎƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŎŀƭ ƻǾŜǊǾƛŜǿǎ ǘƻ ŀ ŎƻƳƛπ
Ŏŀƭ ŀǇǇǊŀƛǎŀƭ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜ ƛƴ LǎǊŀŜƭΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ L ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƳŜ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ 
ƴŜȄǘ ōƻƻƪ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƎƻƻŘ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎΣ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ŀ ƴŜǿ 
ōƻƻƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ŘƛǾƛǎƛǾŜƴŜǎǎ ƛƴ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ WǳŘŀƛǎƳ ōȅ {ǘŜǾŜƴ ²ŜƛǎƳŀƴ ǝπ
ǘƭŜŘΣ ¢ƘŜ /ƘƻǎŜƴ ²ŀǊǎΣ ŀ ƳŜƳƻƛǊ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜƭƭŜŎǘǳŀƭ {ǘŜŦŀƴ ½ǿŜƛƎΣ ¢ƘŜ ²ƻǊƭŘ ƻŦ 
¸ŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΣ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƅŜŎǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ {ƘƻŀƘΣ IŀǎƛŘƛŎ ¢ŀƭŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭƻπ
ŎŀǳǎǘΦ !ƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ōƻƻƪǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ŎƻƳƳŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ŀǧŜƴǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊƘŀǇǎ 
ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǳǇƻƴ ŀ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ 
ōƻƻƪ ǘƘŀǘ ŎŀǳƎƘǘ Ƴȅ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŬǊǎǘ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘΦ 
 
 ¢ƘŜ ōƻƻƪ ƛǎ ǝǘƭŜŘΣ LŦ !ƭƭ ǘƘŜ {Ŝŀǎ ²ŜǊŜ LƴƪΣ ōȅ Lƭŀƴŀ YǳǊǎƘŀƴΦ aǎΦ YǳǊǎƘŀƴΣ 
ƛƴ ŀ ǊŜƳŀǊƪŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƅŜŎǝǾŜ ƳŜƳƻƛǊΣ ǎƘŀǊŜǎ ƘŜǊ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǎǘǊǳƎƎƭŜΣ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ 
ŀƴŘΣ ǳƭǝƳŀǘŜƭȅ ǘǊƛǳƳǇƘΣ ŀǎ ǎƘŜ ǊŜŎƻǳƴǘǎ ƘŜǊ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƭƻƴŜ ƛƴ WŜǊǳǎŀƭŜƳ Ŧƻƭπ
ƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŀ ǇŀƛƴŦǳƭ ŘƛǾƻǊŎŜΦ LƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎƭȅ ŜƴƻǳƎƘΣ ǎƘŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǎƻƭŀŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ƘŜǊ ƭƻƴŜƭƛπ
ƴŜǎǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎΣ ǉǳƛǘŜ ƭƛǘŜǊŀƭƭȅΣ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΩǎ ƭŀǊƎŜǎǘ ōƻƻƪ ŎƭǳōΣ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŘŀŦ 
ȅƻƳƛΣ IŜōǊŜǿ ŦƻǊ άŘŀƛƭȅ ǇŀƎŜέ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ŀƭƳǳŘΦ  
 
 ¢ƘŜ ¢ŀƭƳǳŘ ƛǎ ŀ ōƻƻƪ ƻŦ ǊŀōōƛƴƛŎ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎǎ ǎǇŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ рлл ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ōŀǎƛǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƻŘŜǎ ƻŦ WŜǿƛǎƘ ƭŀǿΦ ! ƭƛǘŜǊŀǊȅ ŜŘƛǘƻǊ ōȅ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴΣ 
ŀǧǳƴŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ŜŀǊ ŦƻǊ ǇƻŜǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǘŜǊŀǘǳǊŜΣ YǳǊǎƘŀƴ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ōƻǘƘ ŀ ŎƻƳπ
Ƴǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŀǘŜ ŀǧŀŎƘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ƛǘǎ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǘƘƻǳǎŀƴŘ ǇŀƎŜǎΦ IŜǊ ōƻƻƪ ƛǎ ŀ 
ǇƻƛƎƴŀƴǘ ƳŜƳƻƛǊ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ŀ ōǊƛƭƭƛŀƴǘ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ŀƭƳǳŘ 
ŀƴŘ ƛǘǎ Ǌŀōōƛǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀŘŜǊ ƳƻǾŜŘΣ ŜƴƭƛƎƘǘŜƴŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘŜƭƭŜŎǘǳŀƭƭȅ 
ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜŘΦ ²Ŝ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƎǊƻǳǇΣ ōǳǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŬƴŘ 
ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƻŦ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƻǊ tƘȅƭƭƛǎ ƪƴƻǿΦ L ǿƛƭƭ ƎƭŀŘƭȅ ƻǊŘŜǊ ȅƻǳ ŀ 
ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ƭƛǘŜǊŀǊȅ ǎŜŜƪŜǊǎΦ 
hǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƳŜŜǘǎ ƻƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ сǘƘ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΦ 
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Presidentôs Message 

 

 

 

This is a very busy time at the Synagogue.  Following a very successful 

Sukkah Brunch thanks to Linda Benish and her faithful helpers, the 

various adult education programs are now in full swing.  They are: 

 

Rabbiôs Book Discussion (Rabbi Mishkin) 

Pirkei Avot  (Rabbi Mishkin) 

Talmud Class (Rabbi Mishkin) 

Jewish Prayer (Linda Benish) 

Jewish Humor (Stan Perlman) 

 

Just check the Newsletter and Weekly Announcements for the days and 

times of each class. 

 

The weekend of November 2nd is our Scholar in Residence Shabbat.  We are 

very fortunate to have Rabbi Seth Frisch join us for services Friday night 

and Saturday morning.  

 

On Sunday, November 11th at 2pm is our 3rd annual Global Day of Jewish 

Learning held at the East Brunswick Library.  The feedback from the pre-

vious ones has been outstanding.  I would recommend you get there early 

as it gets very crowded. 

 

All of the above is due to the outstanding work by our Programming  

Chairperson and the few who volunteer to help.  If this is to continue in the 

future, we need you to step up to help run some of the programs.  

 

 

Allen Skupp 
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 RABBI IN RESIDENCE WEEKEND 

NOVEMBER 2-3, 2018 

 
Welcome Rabbi Seth Frisch to our Synagogue 

Rabbi and Teacher of The New Shul in Philadelphia, Pa. 

During Friday evening services, Rabbi Frisch will discuss 

 

  Out of Africa:  Operation Moses revisited: the view of an American Jewish 

Boy treading on the Royal Court of The Lion of Judah.   

 

Shabbat morning he will speak during lunch on the topic 

 

 Out of Africa: Passover revisitedΥ ŀ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇƘŀƴǘŀǎƳŀƎƻǊƛŎŀƭ 

ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ Torahôs Exodus and the Haggadahôs Exodus and our 

own.  bƻǘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƳƛǎǎŜŘΦ 

 

SHABBAT DINNER 6:00PM  $25.00ï FOLLOWED BY SHABBAT  

SERVICES at 7:30PM  

SATURDAY MORNING SERVICES AT 9:30AM FOLLOWED BY  

KIDDUSH LUNCH $10.00 

Sponsored by the Heidi Rogol Memorial Fund 

 

Shabbat Dinner and lunch will be provided for those  

who responded by  

Friday, October 26th to Phyllis Greenberg  

or Linda Benish. 



 6 

 

A DAYTIMERS TRIPLE HEADER  

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 14  

(Please note change of date from  

Thursday, November 15) 

PAID-UP LUNCHEON, ANNUAL MEETING, 

AND THE PRICE IS RIGHT 
 

The Daytimers' Triple Header will begin at 12:30 

PM.  We will have a brief business meeting and plan our 

events for the coming year. 
 

The annual meeting will be followed by our paid-up deli 

luncheon.  Membership dues will be collected at the  

meeting. 

Beth Ohr Members 

Single:  $25.00 

Couple:  $40.00 

Non-Beth Ohr Members 

Single:  $36.00 

Couple:  $54.00 

The luncheon cost for Non-Daytimers' members is 

$18.00. 

The Daytimers' Triple Header will conclude with the 

greatest game show of all time ï The Price Is Right.  
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ADULT EDUCATION PROGRAMS 

START THE NEW YEAR WITH NEW CHOICES OF CLASSES FOR 
OUR FALL ADULT EDUCATION SERIES: 
 
Jewish Humor ï Wednesday 10:00 beginning October 10.   
Teacher: Stan Perlman 
The course on Jewish Humor will use the book Jewish Humor: What the 
Best Jewish Jokes Say About the 
Jews  by Rabbi Joseph Telushkin as its 
main source. We will discuss the as-
pects of our humor as it relates to Jew-
ish character, family love and  
torments, relations with God, etc.  
Throughout history humor often relates 
our feelings and beliefs towards life 
and our neighbors.  We will have deep 
discussions about Judaism and have 
many laughs along the way. 
 
Jewish Prayer ï Linda Benish ï Thursday 10:30 beginning October 11 
Join me in a discussion based on topics such as why we pray, the differ-
ent kinds of prayer, formal and informal ways of praying, and the im-
portance of prayer in one's life.  We will talk about the meaning of many 

of the prayers we read at services and discover 
the logic, structure and beauty of the services 
we attend.  

 
Rabbi Mishkin will be continuing his wonderful 
variety of classes ï  
Treading Water in the Sea of Talmud ï alter-
nate Tuesday evenings at 7:30 p.m. beginning 
October 16 and Thursday mornings at 9:30 
beginning October 11 
 
Book Discussion Group ï alternate Tuesday 
mornings 11:00 a.m.  
beginning October 9 
 
Judaic Potpourri - alternate Tuesday eve-
nings at 7:30PM  beginning October 9 which 

will continue the study of Pirkei Avot, the Teachings of the Fathers. 
 
Join us for any or all of these wonderful opportunities!  Contact Linda 
Benish at 609-426-8727 for information. 
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¸ƻǳ !ǊŜ LƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƛƴ IŀƴƴǳƪŀƘ  

ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ Cŀōǳƭƻǳǎ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ {ƛƴƎƛƴƎ {ǘŀǊ  

RICKY PEN  

.ǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǘƻ  

/ƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴ .ŜǘƘ hƘǊ ƻŦ hƭŘ .ǊƛŘƎŜ  

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нΣ мм ŀΦƳΦ ǘƻ мΥол ǇΦƳΦ 

aǎΦ tŜƴΣ ŀƴ LǎǊŀŜƭƛ ǘŜƭŜǾƛǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ŀǊǝǎǘΣ ǎƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ му ƭŀƴπ
ƎǳŀƎŜǎΣ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ омѷн ƻŎǘŀǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ Ǉƭŀȅǎ ǎŜǾŜƴ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ƛƴǎǘǊǳπ
ƳŜƴǘǎΦ {ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴŜŘ ŀƭƭ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ ŜǾŜƴ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŜŘ 
ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ²ƘƛǘŜ IƻǳǎŜΦ 

 

¢ƘŜ ŦŜǎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ōŜƎƛƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ LǎǊŀŜƭƛ ōǊǳƴŎƘ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ŀǘ ммΥллΣ wƛŎƪȅ ǿƛƭƭ 
ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎƻƭƛŘ ƘƻǳǊΣ ŀƴŘ ƭŀǘƪŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀƊŜǊǿŀǊŘǎΦ 
 

¢ƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ŦƻǊ ōǊǳƴŎƘΣ ǎƘƻǿΣ ŀƴŘ ƭŀǘƪŜǎ ƛǎ Ϸнр ǇŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΦ 
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ w{±t ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜƳǇƭŜ hŶŎŜ ŀǘ тон-нрт-мрно ŀƴŘ ǎŜƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ 
ŎƘŜŎƪ ƳŀŘŜ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ /ƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴ .ŜǘƘ hƘǊΣ ǿƛǘƘ άwƛŎƪȅ tŜƴέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
ƳŜƳƻ ƭƛƴŜΣ ǘƻ tΦhΦ .ƻȄ нлсΣ hƭŘ .ǊƛŘƎŜΣ bW луурт ƛƴ ǎǳŶŎƛŜƴǘ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ 
ŀǊǊƛǾŜ ōȅ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нтΦ 
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OUR 3RD ANNUAL GLOBAL DAY 

OF  

JEWISH LEARNING 
 

NOVEMBER 11 AT 2 P.M. 

Join Rabbi Joel Mishkin as he once again moderates 

a discussion with three East Brunswick Rabbis ï  

Rabbi Eric Eisenkramer of Bônai Shalom, 

Rabbi Jeff Pivo of East Brunswick Jewish Center, 

and Rabbi Efraim Unterman of Young Israel. 

THE CHALLENGES WE FACE ï JUDAISM IN THE 

21ST CENTURY  

Each Rabbi will discuss the 3 greatest challenges he sees for his movement in  

particular and Judaism in general.  

We will meet at the East Brunswick Library meeting room.  

INTERFAITH THANKSGIVING SERVICE 

ST. THOMAS THE APOSTLE CHURCH 

ONE ST. THOMAS PLAZA 

ON ROUTE 18 SOUTH 

OLD BRIDGE, NJ 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2018 

7:00PM 

Rev. Jerome A. Johnson, Pastor of St. Thomas the Apostle Church, in 

Old Bridge, New Jersey,  invites Congregation Beth Ohr, to a  

Thanksgiving Interfaith Service with other participating congregations.  

Rev. Gerry Paderon will lead the service and Rabbi Mishkin will offer 

the message at the service. 

 

A quote from Rev. Johnson in his invitation to the congregation.   

ñAmerica is beautiful, let us celebrate that together in community.  As 

we gather to give thanks, we continue to build bridges, to become 

more comfortable with and supportive of each otherò.   
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We honor the memories of our loved ones whose Yahrzeits were observed during 

the months  October & November. We acknowledge the following for their con-

tributions to the Yahrzeit Memorial Fund:  

DONATED BY:    IN  LOVING MEMORY OF 

Linda & Allen Skupp   Sadie Wishnick 

Barbara & Mel Feder & Family  Albert Berman, Carol Berman 

The Aroyo Family    Lewis Woods 

Ashna & Bernie Pincus   Sophie Levine, Ira Pincus 

Melody & Myles Schwartz  Norman Schwartz 

Clifford Shulman    David Obsatz 

Marshall Morris    Ida Orenstein 

Laurie Roth     Anna Godlewski 

Herb & Sue Goldenberg   Rose Feuer, Sadie Goldenberg 

Sandra Wexlin    Rose Wexlin 

Glenda Levenstein    Caryn Katz 

Marilyn Gilbarg    Stephen Gilbarg 

Paula Yourman & Family   David Litwak, Connie Litwak, 

      & Gerald Litwak 

Ed, Ronnie, & Andy Mendlowitz  Arthur Mendlowitz,  

& Family     Irving Weisgold  

Sue Edwards    Ida & Murray Rubrum 

Susan M. Cannata    Ruth Masher, Ted Cannata 

The Honig Family    Bella Honig 

Sheila Reinstein    Lillie Winter, Bennie Winter 

Rita & Bernie Selden   Sally, Irving & Larry Kestenberg,  

      Pauline  Mayer  

BETH OHR CEMETERY  

Congregation Beth Ohr owns and operates a cemetery which is located on 

Ernston Road in Sayreville. The cemetery is a non-profit entity using existing 

funds and fundraising as its source of operating revenues. Membership in Beth 

Ohr entitles each congregant to one individual plot which must be reserved at a 

cost of $50  All other costs such as perpetual care, administrative fee, funeral, 

plot opening, headstone, etc. are borne by the family of the deceased. Please call 

Phyllis Greenberg in the office at  732-257-1523 for further details 
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continued Nov. 16/17 
Helene  Albertson   11/22 

Ralph Israel    11/22 
Murray Rubrum   11/22 

Lila Ash    11/23 

Sylvia Cartmell    11/23 

Bess Handler    11/23 

Constance Litwak   11/23 

Yetta Lustgarten   11/23 

Frances Moskowitz   11/23 

Nov. 23/24 

Nathan Albaum    11/24 

Gussie Wasserman   11/24 

Rita Aroyo    11/25 

Albert Berman    11/25 

Charles Winter    11/25 

Howard Rice    11/26 

Jules Cohen    11/27 

Gerald Litwak    11/27 

Marilyn Brown    11/28 

Philip Fireman    11/28 

June Rhoda Mishkin   11/28 

Ron Samuel    11/28 

Bertha Weissman   11/28 

Boris Wodakow    11/28 

Jacob Birnbaum    11/29 

Mary Garcia    11/29 

Betty Lionheart    11/29 

Bertha Ravnitzky   11/29 

Joel Rockaway    11/29 

Rose Podol    11/30 

Nov. 30/Dec. 1 

Beckie Ehrenworth   12/1 

Morris Silver    12/2 

David Abstender   12/3 

Morrish Erlish    12/3 

Benny Praport    12/3 

Leonard Apploff   12/4 

Howard Gray    12/4 

Bertha Ullmann    12/4 

Joyce Ellen Weiss   12/4 

Leibe Bernstein    12/5 

Alec Goldberg    12/5 

Ruth Masher    12/5 

Ralph Betesh    12/6 

Mary Berkowitz    12/6 

Sylvia Hochheiser   12/6 

Esther Ruth Nadler   12/6 

Pauline Stern    12/6 

Herman Waxenberg   12/6 

Gertrude Bier    12/7 

Sylvia Hochheiser   12/7 

Murray Rosencranz   12/7 

November Yahrzeits 

The actual date that the Yahrzeit is observed is to the right of the name.  It is customary to light a memorial candle on the eve of this date 

and to give tzedakah in memory of the Yahrzeit.  One should recite the Mournerôs Kaddish at  services the evening before as well as the 

day of the Yahrzeit.  Please call Phyllis in the Synagogue office at  732-257-1523, if you need information about the schedule of worship.  
The name of your departed will be read at the Friday evening and Shabbat morning services the week before the Yahrzeit date which are 

represented by the dates in the columns which are in bold print.  

Nov. 2/3 

Rose Feuer    11/3 

Carroll Gordon    11/6 

Isabelle Weiss    11/6 

Alfred A. Hillman   11/7 

Sam Suval    11/7 

Gladys Weiss    11/7 

Irving Greenspan   11/8 

Paul Smith    11/8 

Bella Honig    11/9 

Nathan Moss    11/9 

Eva Engber    11/10 

Clara Friedman    11/10 

Nov. 9/10 

Irving Miller    11/10 

Bernard Cimring   11/11 

Bernard Mann    11/11 

Irma Helen Klein   11/12 

Jillian Prada    11/12 

Barbara Sibelman   11/12 

Lillian Gerenstein   11/13 

Clara Lieber    11/13 

Arlene Roemer    11/13 

Lydia Edwards    11/14 

Stephen Gilbarg    11/14 

Henry Sommers    11/14 

Sadie Goldenberg   11/15 

David Litwak    11/15 

Bertram Shapiro   11/15 

Lillian Shapiro    11/15 

Sander Ulman    11/15 

Carrie Weiss    11/15 

Jennie Bienenfeld   11/16 

Sheldon Weinstein   11/16 

Beatrice Woods    11/16 

   Nov. 16/17 

Max Reiser    11/19 

Howard Boshak    11/19 

Isaac Caleinar    11/19 

Ted Cannata    11/19 

Hesie Fusfeld    11/19 

David Obsatz    11/19 

Ben Rosenblum    11/19 

Lillian Ullman    11/19 

Judith Abramson   11/20 

Samuel Finkelstein   11/20 

Rebecca Barbara Singer   11/20 

Harry Spinner    11/20 

Sol Leibowitz    11/21 

Meyer Levine    11/21 

Henry Nathanson   11/21 

Charles Pincus    11/21 
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BETH OHR NEWS 

 

 

 
SAVE THE DATE 

Sunday, December 2nd 

Ricki Pen is coming to Beth Ohr.  Light Brunch followed by Entertainment. 

More details to follow 

 

Interfaith Thanksgiving Service 

November 20, 2017 at 7:00PM 

At St. Thomas the Apostle Church 

Thank you 

Edna Yourman thanks everyone for their cards, visits, phone calls, during her recent hospital and reha-

bilitation stay.  Your concern is deeply appreciated.  Congregation Beth Ohr is truly a family to me 

 

Roberta and Larry Fachler would like to thank everyone for their mazel tov wishes on the occasion of 

their granddaughter Katie Coco's engagement to Justin Gerchalk. 

  

Susan and Herb Goldenberg would like to thank the members of Congregation Beth Ohr for their good 

wishes on the occasion of the Bat Mitzvah of their granddaughter Addison Leah Field.  

 

Phyllis Greenberg wants to thank  all the generous volunteers for giving of their time in the office dur-

ing the month of October.  The team of Lee and Ira Donenfeld, Meryl Finkelstein, Paula Yourman, and 

Linda Garfinkel. 

 

Ashna Pincus says Thank You to Rabbi Mishkin, Stan Perlman, Greg Perlman and  

Ira Donenfeld, for their involvement in our Youth Services during the High Holiday Services, and to 

Lisa Clark for providing and serving refreshments.  Ashna also wants to thank Abby and Emma 

Zawacki for their care in babysitting. 

 

Linda and Allen Skupp would like to thank Rabbi Mishkin, Ashna Pincus, Linda Benish, Ira Donen-

feld, and everyone who attended the celebration in honor of their grandson, Zacharyôs Bar Mitzvah.  

Everyoneôs attendance and help was so beautiful and meaningful to both of us. 

 

Mazel Tov 

Susan & Herb Goldenberg proudly announce the Bat Mitzvah of their granddaughter 

Addison Leah Field on 10/13.  Parents are Aileen & Mel Field. 

 

Marcia & Perry Trechak proudly announce the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson 

Samson (Sammy) Matthew Trechak on 10/27 

Helen & Ben Levine proudly announce the birth of a granddaughter, Tova Sara. Parents are Jon and 

Maya Levine. 

 

Paula Eisen, on the birth of her granddaughter, Ella Bea Block.  Parents are Randy Eisen and Allyson 

Block.  They will be celebrating the baby naming on November 10, 2018 at the synagogue with a  

kiddush lunch following the baby naming. 

 

Condolences: 

The congregation sends their sincerest condolences to the families of the following people who we lost 

in the past month: 

¶      Robert Nagler 

¶     Roger Blain 
¶     Barbara Bromfeld (Teitelbaum), 86, of Coral Lakes in Boynton Beach, FL. Passed  

           Away Sunday October 7, 2018.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 13 

 
 

NOVEMBER CELEBRATION OF 

BIRTHDAYS, ANNIVERSARIES AND OTHER SIMCHAS 

 

 RITUALLY SPEAKING 

SHARE A  SIMCHA 
 

The Ritual Committee will honor members celebrating a  birthday, anniversary,  or other 

simcha once a month at a Shabbat service.  

 

Mazel Tov to the following congregants who will be celebrating their simcha on Saturday,  

November 17, 2018. 

 

Birthdays: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anniversaries: 

 

November Birthdays 

Ira Donenfeld Monday 11/12/2018 

Helene Grynberg Monday 11/12/2018 

Paul Roth Wednesday 11/14/2018 

Jeffrey Perlman Monday 11/26/2018 

Bernard Pincus Monday 11/26/2018 

Jerome Shindelman Thursday 11/29/2018 

November Anniversaries 

Name Day Date 

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Hyman Thursday 11/1/2018 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Szegeti Saturday 11/3/2018 

Mr. & Mrs. Martin Israel Saturday 11/10/2018 

Mr & Mrs. Joseph Shafran Tuesday 11/13/2018 

Lisa Mason & Stan Perlman Wednesday 11/14/2018 

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Deitz Wednesday 11/14/2018 

Mr. & Mrs.Brendan Spiegel Thursday 11/22/2018 

Mr. & Mrs. Melvin Feder Friday 11/23/2018 

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Chassen Sunday 11/25/2018 

Mr. & Mrs. Burt Silverman Thursday 11/29/2018 
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Hello Everyone, 

 

 

Congregation Beth Ohr has partnered with Community Recycling and their Shoe-

Box Recycling program. Together we are on a mission to help promote the im-

portance of shoe recycling while raising funds to help further our efforts. ShoeBox 

Recycling is easy, engaging and rewarding for everyone involved. 

  

Participating is simple. We are collecting gently used shoes for reuse, meaning all 

the shoes we recycle as a group are destined for another home. From South Ameri-

ca and Africa to areas right here in the United States, our ShoeBox Recycling ef-

forts will go to help people and communities in over 50 countries. 

  

And whatôs even better is the many ways that our community benefits as well. Not 

only will your recycled shoes help Congregation Beth Ohr raise funds, it will also 

help keep usable shoes out of our local landfills. ShoeBox Recycling also gives us 

a chance to connect with the people and places that receive our recycled shoes. By 

writing a SoleMate Note to include with your shoes, you can let their new owner 

know about where they came from, what they were used for, or even any special 

memories attached to them. In return, they can write back to us and we can make a 

SoleMate connection. 

 

So start cleaning out your closets and start looking under your bed for gently used 

shoes. Every pair you recycle means extra funds for us, less landfill waste and the 

potential to connect us to a SoleMate!  

 

For more information contact Allan Benish at abenish@aol.com and check out 

Community Recycling online at www.communityrecycling.biz. 

 

You can drop off your shoes at the synagogue and place them in the box labeled 

ñSHOESò  in the lobby during regular office hour of 9:00AM to 3:00PM.  

Please see next page for What Is and What Is Not allowed 

mailto:abenish@aol.com
http://www.communityrecycling.biz/
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CONGREGATION BETH OHR MEMORIAL FUNDS 

 
The following is a listing of the Memorial Funds to which tax deductible  

donations may be made.  

 

David Benish Memorial Fund 

Stephen Edwards Memorial Youth Fund 

Elaine Leibowitz Memorial Fund 

Beautification Fund 

Herman & Frieda Lipp Memorial Fund 

Mindy Nightingale Memorial Fund 

Stuart Polovsky Memorial Fund 

Herb Reinstein Memorial Fund 

Heidi Rogol Memorial Fund 

 

 
Donations made to the fund during the month of October: 

 

To the David Benish Memorial Fund 

Linda & Allan Benish in honor and in memory of friends 

 

To the Heidi Rogol Memorial Fund 

Chuck Rogol in memory of friends and family 

 

To The Herb Reinstein Memorial Fund 

Sheila Reinstein in memory of Lillie & Bennie Winter 

 

The following leaf has been placed on the Tree of Life by Meryl Finkelstein: 

 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 

BOB NAGLER AND  

SISTER  ARLENE RUZI 

 

***When donating to these funds, please make your checks out to  

CONGREGATION BETH OHR  and write the fundôs name in the memo portion 

of the check.   
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 For your convenience, we have included this YAHRZEIT MEMORIAL PLAQUE FORM. If 

you would like to order a plaque, please fill out and return this form with a check in the amount 

of $300 to the Synagogue office. If you have any questions about Hebrew names and/or dates, 

please call Phyllis at the office at 732-257-1523. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Print Name in Hebrew Here) 

 

 

 
(Date in English)     (Date in Hebrew) 

 

 

PLEDGE 

I hereby authorize you to supply and maintain permanently on your Memorial Tablet, a name 

plate in memory of 

 

 

 

NAME IN FULL _____________________________________ 

 

for which I agree to pay $300.00. It is mutually agreed that each year, on the Yahrzeit of the 

departed, and on other appropriate occasions in accordance with Jewish custom a Memorial 

Prayer will also be said. 

 

Signed by    

Date   ____________  

Tree of Life  

to honor or memorialize a loved one 

Leaf - $118.00 

 

 

 

  (Print Name in English Here)  
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WINTER CLOTHING DRIVE 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE BRING IN YOUR 

COATS, HATS, GLOVES, ETC. 

AND DROP THEM OFF IN THE BIN 

IN THE LOBBY. 

  

YOUR DONATIONS 

WILL KEEP FAMILIES WITH CHILDREN WARM 

THROUGHOUT THE WINTER MONTHS. 

  

IF YOU HAVE CLOTHING TO BE PICKED UP, 

PLEASE CALL IRA DONENFELD 

(732-679-2652). 

  

THANK YOU IN ADVANCE FOR YOUR 

KIND DONATIONS. 
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Menôs Club Happenings! 

Last month we had a joint program with Sisterhood showing the movie Loving Leah that 

starred Lauren Ambrose, who just completed playing Eliza Doolittle in the Broadway revival 

of My Fair Lady.  We also sponsored FLU shots given by Bonnie and Steve Lerner from 

Walgreens. Photos on following pages. 

Special thank you to the guys that took down the Sukkah and changed the Torah covers: Ken 

Deitz, Morty Kamenitz, Chuck Rogol, Harvey Cohen, Herb Goldenberg, Phil Rabinowitz, 

and Stan Perlman. 
 

Participate with the Menôs Club any Sunday morning.  Shul, Schmooze and Schmear! 
Menôs Club Program of Events (partial listing) 

Nov 25 ï Menôs Club Sydney Lustgarten Mensch Award & Gift Book.  Mitch Lustgarten will share some 

words about his beloved father.  Everyone attending will receive a free book. 

Jan 6ðPancake breakfast catered by the Cohens and Wards 

Jan 20ðJoint program with Daytimers' 

Feb 3ðFJMC World Wide Wrap and Ed Mendlowitz 39th Annual Financial ProgramðPutting Your Affairs in 

Order workshop with 20 essential checklists that will be distributed, described and documented.  
 

Ed Mendlowitz, Menôs Club President, emcpa1@aol.com  tel 732 890-3344 
 
    
    

If you donôt usually attend, try coming once in a while and see what we have 
to offer.  

Great Big Thank You to Harvey Cohen! 

Every Sunday Harvey is here setting up and then 

cleaning up so we could have a great bagel break-

fast.  Shown above is his car which is usually the 

last one to leave the Beth Ohr parking lot.  Thank 

you for  all you do. 

 
Mezuzah:  Shown on the right is a scroll 

that is in the Mezuzahs on our doors.  If 

you do not have a mezuzah, contact Ed 


